
20/11/2019 

MS Judith LeVine 
39 Osborne RD 
MANLY NSW 2095 
teacherjudi@gmail.com 

RE: DA2019/1234 - 0 Wharves And Jetties MANLY NSW 2095

I strongly oppose DA 2019/1234 which would allow expansion and additional outdoor seating 
on the upper floor of Manly Wharf. Such action would greatly and unacceptably increase the 
noise in our neighbourhoods; even though I live on the Eastern Hill a few blocks up from the 
Wharf, we can still hear the already loud music which disturbs our amenity and more loud 
thumping noise would be most unwelcome. This additional seating would negatively impact the 
heritage value of the wharf. It would also increase the amount of alcohol consumption, 
antisocial behaviour along the beach and in the neighbourhood, and the negative impacts of 
too many people and too much rubbish in the fragile local beach environment. There is not 
enough parking and the crowds would spill over to other parts of Manly. Furthermore, 
increasing the capacity on the wharf will draw from other local businesses. I hope that you will 
not allow this development to proceed. Thank you. 
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